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(ADB).  Your commanding officer (CO) then forwarded your administrative separation package 
to the separation authority (SA) recommending your administrative discharge from the Navy with 
an Other Than Honorable (OTH) characterization of service.  The SA approved and directed your 
OTH discharge from the Navy.  On 30 April 2004, you were discharged from the Navy with an 
OTH characterization of service by reason of misconduct due to commission of a serious offense.   
 
As part of the Board’s review, a qualified mental health professional reviewed your request and  
provided the Board with an AO on 27 April 2022.  The AO noted in pertinent part: 
 

Among available records, there is no evidence of a mental health diagnosis in 
military service.  Throughout his disciplinary processing, there were no concerns 
raised of a mental health condition that would have warranted a referral for 
evaluation.  Unfortunately, he has provided no medical evidence in support of his 
claims.  Additional records (e.g., medical records describing the Petitioner’s 
diagnosis and symptoms in service, or records detailing his misconduct) would 
aid in rendering an alternate opinion. 

 
The AO concluded, “[b]ased on the available evidence, it is my clinical opinion that there is 
insufficient evidence of a mental health condition that may be attributed to military service. 
There is insufficient evidence that his misconduct could be attributed to a mental health 
condition.”   
 
In response to the AO, you provided a statement in which you argued that you were seeing a 
psychologist for several months during your service. 
 
The Board carefully considered all potentially mitigating factors to determine whether the 
interests of justice warrant relief in your case in accordance with the Wilkie Memo.  These 
included, but were not limited to, your desire to upgrade your discharge character of service and 
contention that you did not receive the proper mental health help you were guaranteed during 
your active duty service.  For purposes of clemency consideration, the Board noted you did not 
provide supporting documentation describing post-service accomplishments, or advocacy letters. 
 
Based upon this review, the Board concluded your potentially mitigating factors were 
insufficient to warrant relief.  Specifically, the Board determined that your misconduct, as 
evidenced by your administrative counseling and NJP, outweighed these mitigating factors.   
In making this finding, the Board considered the brevity of your service, the nature of your 
administrative counseling, and the seriousness of the offense you committed.  In addition, the 
Board concurred with the AO and determined that there is insufficient evidence that your 
misconduct could be attributed to a mental health condition.  The Board was not persuaded by 
your argument that you did not receive proper mental health assistance and noted you did not 
provide any evidence to substantiate your argument.  Therefore, after weighing the evidence, the 
Board concluded your conduct was a significant departure from that expected from a Sailor and 
still warrants an OTH characterization of service.  After applying liberal consideration, the Board 
did not find evidence of an error or injustice that warrants upgrading your characterization of 
service or granting clemency in the form of an upgraded characterization of service.  






